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From the WEVD Commission Chair: 
 
Greetings to the Waterville Estates community.   
I am posting information recently received from the Town Administrator of Thornton regarding TRANSFER 
STATION policies and procedures. 
Folks are not allowed to deposit their refuse and recycling at the Thornton Transfer Station unless they arrive in 
a vehicle onto which is attached a Transfer Station sticker.  The rule is stated on the Transfer Station website 
and reads as follows: 
Stickers are required to use the Transfer Station.  All residents and/or property owners may acquire a 
sticker at their appropriate Town Hall or at the Transfer Station, by providing their vehicle registration 
and proof of residency/ownership. Stickers are vehicle specific and cannot be transferred between 
vehicles.   
Apparently, some individuals have been presenting stickers which are not attached to any vehicle but are 
laminated or laminated onto some form of paper or cardstock.   
As you may know, the Thornton Transfer Station has been forced to modify its operating hours due to 
(crushing/compacting) capacity issues.  The Commission is aware that the Transfer Station being closed on 
Sundays has caused inconvenience for some.  The Commission has determined that our municipality cannot 
provide Dumpsters and/or refuse removal services.  We have offered to work with the Association to allow 
dumpsters on District property if requested. 
The Administrator requested that I alert our community that Transfer Station personnel have been instructed to 
confiscate the laminated stickers.  Transfer Station employees will refuse to allow use of the facility to folks 
who do not arrive in a vehicle with the Transfer Station sticker attached. 
Please understand that no one will be allowed to use the Thornton Transfer Station without a sticker on their 
vehicle.  Again, laminated stickers are not accepted by Transfer Station staff. 
 
Thank you. 
MAUREEN PATTI 

 


